Chilmark Historical Commission
Meeting Minutes January 28, 2020 @ 4:00 PM Chilmark Town Hall 


FINAL
Present for the Historical Commission and attending the meeting were:  Jane Slater, Chairman, Steve McGhee, Lenny Jason, Jim Malkin, John Flender and Chuck Hodgkinson.  Michael Barclay also attended.  Barbara Armstrong did not attend. 
Ms. Slater opened the meeting at 4:00 PM.
Michael Barclay for Jared Stamell; 146 Quenames Rd.; Map 23 Lot 7:   Review exterior changes to the renovation plans and addition for the historic house.  The Historical Commission approved the original plans in July 2018. 

Master Plan # 54:  Samuel T. Hancock-Russell Hancock-Frank house, 1842, Quenames.  In the Hancock family until recently.
Mr. Barclay reviewed drawings of the previously approved plans to restore this historic house and the proposed changes.  The changes are on the north elevation and include adding a window on the second floor, eliminating a vertical window, adding a double window in the kitchen.  He passed out photos of work in progress.

Mr. Jason said this is not a restoration.  It is more of a demolition or take down and a replication of the historic house.  He asked what is left from the original house.  He also questioned the second floor details.  Mr. Barclay reminded the Commission the house was struck by lightning to which they responded just about every house in Chilmark has been struck by lightning at one time or another.  They did agree this strike produced more than the usual damage.

The Commission’s letter of the approved restoration details dated July 20, 2018 was read for the record.

The Commission discussed there have been other successful restorations of historic houses in Chilmark – such as the Tea Lane farmhouse and the historic cape on the Harris property.
After much discussion a motion was made to table this discussion to the next meeting to provide time for Mr. Jason to visit the site and report back to the Commission with his findings.  The motion was seconded and with no further discussion passed unanimously with five in favor.  Messrs. Barclay and Jason agreed to meet at the site on January 29 @ 9:00 am.  

Administration:  The draft November 7, 2019 meeting minutes were reviewed and approved as presented by consensus.
With no further business the meeting adjourned at 4:15 PM. 
The next meeting date TBD. 

Respectfully submitted by Chuck Hodgkinson, CAS.
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